Bradford, Delana

From: Steve S <slattery9999@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, May 5, 2023 4:45 AM

To: ParksnRec

Subject: Public Comment

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Lucchesi park needs new turf. With the size of the fields and the number of teams that play there, all year round, trying
to irrigate and maintain grass is a bad idea. While we have water this year, the previous 4 have been drought years, and
fields don’t get watered and turn to unplayable surfaces. So the idea that a thirsty grass surface is the more
environmentally friendly option is dubious. My kids use this field for Baseball, and various Soccer teams. All year round.

Steve Slattery
Petaluma resident
Best,

Steve Slattery





